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Changes to this post since 2 January in Italics
A tax on leisure boats over 7m LOA afloat in Greek waters after 1 Jan 2014 has been introduced. It will not be collected until a new on-line tax collection sytems - "TAXIS" - is in operation, and agents appointed to collect this tax have been trained. This is unlikely to occur before the end of February.
The original of the relevant law (in Greek!) plus our translation is attached. The CA is negotiating with the Greek Department of Maritime and Aegean Sea to clarify how the law will be applied, and to obtain concessions from some unacceptable features. 

Our view of the effect of the law may not be the same as its final implementation. It is:
A fee will be payable for boats afloat in Greek waters from 1st January, 2014. It will cover one calendar year's stay for vessels of 12m and under. Vessels above 12m LOA may opt to pay one year in advance, or to pay one month in advance at one tenth the rate (whether this is a calendar month, or any 30 days is not defined). Owners and users are jointly and severally liable to pay the fee. Amounts are:

7m - 8m                          €200

Above 8m – 10m              €300

Above 10m – 12m            €400

Above 12m                      €100/m for a calendar year, or €10/m for a month

The registration document LOA will be used for calculating fees. Vessels over 12m “permanently based in Greece” (criteria to be defined) may obtain a 30% discount from the annual fee.

Receipts for fees must be carried with ship's papers, and may be asked for at any time. The receipt is valid for the period pre-paid, and remains valid even if the boat leaves Greek waters and returns. There are no rebates for periods on the hard, or in other countries.
Once the collection system is operational, normal routine will be to pay annually in December for the following year, or on entry into Greek waters. Collection agencies will be tax offices, or port police offices. When arriving in a port of entry, EU boats obtaining a DEKPA, and non-EU boats obtaining a Transit Log, will pay cash on arrival. 

Subsequently, if a receipt is not produced on request, the boat can be detained until a full fee has been paid, plus a 100% penalty fee.

Notes.
1. The CA is seeking clarifications of the law, and concessions for categories of sailors most affected. A draft of the letter and email sent to the Ministry of Maritime and Aegean is attached. In this, we are working with other national sailing organisations. The need for concessions for boats currently afloat in Greece is already recognised, and we are told that no penalties will be payable until the collection system is working smoothly. We are also told that regulations for leisure boats are being revised.

2. It is possible that implementation of this tax will lead to questions about how much time you, personally, spend in Greece. People planning to spend more than 182 days per 365 days in Greece are, by EU definition, tax residents of Greece. We strongly recommend that potential Greek tax residents review the following effects:

a) the need to make tax returns
b) the need to prove you are importing money into a Greek bank account
c)  the fact that valuable assets (such as a boat) are taxable above certain thresholds.

3.  This news item will be kept up to date as further information is obtained.
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